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Waterfront planning


With changes in population and a decline in industrial uses of its waterfront, 
the City of Two Harbors desired an update to their Waterfront Plan.  The City 
desired a Plan that reflects the desires of the community and considers economic, 
environmental, recreational, and quality of life needs of Two Harbors citizens and 
visitors. 

A new scenario for the future of the waterfront was created based on public 
input and research.  Amendments to the Two Harbors Comprehensive Plan were 
also considered during the process, including a map for Future Land Use of the 
waterfront. 

Two over arching principles emerged in the Plan for implementation: 
•	 The Two Harbors Waterfront should 

be a significant contributor to the 
City’s economy, particularly through 
increased downtown business 

•	 The Two Harbors Waterfront should 
be, where feasible and safe, a 
publicly accessible natural and 
recreational area that is attractive to 
residents and visitors. 

Future land use, from the Two Harbors Comprehensive 

Plan Amendment, May 2005 

FOR more INFORMATION 
Minnesota’s Lake Superior 

Coastal Program

1568 Highway 2

Two Harbors, MN 55616

(218) 834-6612

www.dnr.state.mn.us/waters/lakesuperior


THE MISSION OF MINNESOTA’S LAKE SUPERIOR COASTAL PROGRAM IS TO PRESERVE, PROTECT, RESTORE AND ENHANCE COASTAL RESOURCES FOR 

PRESENT AND FUTURE GENERATIONS. WE PROVIDE TECHNICAL AND FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE FOR LOCAL COMMUNITIES TO BALANCE PROTECTION OF 

COASTAL RESOURCES WITH PROVIDING RESIDENTS AND VISITORS PLACES TO WORK, LIVE AND PLAY. 
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